

April 22, 2014



U.S. Senate Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs 534 Dirksen Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510



Dear Members of the Senate Banking Committee:



We, the undersigned organizations and individuals, representing millions of Americans, urge you to reject the Johnson-Crapo housing finance reform bill, as it does not constitute real "reform," but an expansion of the type of government intervention that fueled the housing crisis in the first place.



We believe the government-sponsored enterprises (GSEs) Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac, whose debts are implicitly guaranteed by the federal government, should be phased out. But the answer is not to replace them with a new federal entity, the Federal Mortgage Insurance Corporation, which would give explicit guarantees to trillions of dollars of mortgages, as Johnson-Crapo would do. The increase in moral hazard and taxpayer risk should be clear.



Further, Johnson-Crapo creates housing "trust funds" not subject to Congressional oversight, and contains very few safeguards to keep those funds' money from being diverted for political purposes. The notorious, now-defunct Association of Community Organizations for Reform Now (ACORN) was found by a government inspector general to have misused housing grants for political activity. Without oversight, other groups could similarly misuse taxpayer dollars under the new "trust funds."



Finally, Johnson-Crapo violates shareholder rights by empowering the government to continue to claim GSE profits in perpetuity, even after taxpayers have been paid back. This would wipe out Fannie and Freddie's private shareholders, including community banks, pension funds, and individual investors. While no one should be guaranteed a return on investment, federal law should respect GSE shareholders at the same level as state corporate law in liquidations and reorganizations.



We urge you to reject Johnson-Crapo as currently written, and instead





pursue reform that restores the private housing market by reducing overregulation from laws such as Dodd-Frank. To get the private sector investing in housing once again, any such reform must respect shareholder rights.



Sincerely,



Lawson R. Bader Terrence Scanlon President President Competitive Enterprise Institute Capital Research Center



**Grover Norquist** Tom Winter President **Editor Emeritus** Americans for Tax Reform **Human Events** 



Thomas A. Schatz John Tate President President

Council for Citizens Against Campaign for Liberty Government Waste



Seton Motley President Donald Wildmon

Founder and Chairman Emeritus Less Government American Family Association

Small Business and Entrepreneurship Council



**James Martin** Chairman Wayne T. Brough

Vice President for Research 60 Plus Association FreedomWorks

Judson Phillips Founder

Lisa Miller

Karen Kerrigan Tea Party Nation President & CEO



Lewis Uhler President James M. Simpson

National Tax Limitation Committee

**Journalist** 



Andrew Langer Founder President Tea Party WDC Institute for Liberty

Chris Chocola President Club for Growth

C. Preston Noell President Tradition, Family, Property, Inc.





Richard and Susan Falknor Publishers Blue Ridge Forum

Susan Carleson Chairman & CEO American Civil Rights Union

Blue Ridge Forum

NATIONAL TAX-LIMITATION COMMITTEE Dan Weber President Association of Mature American Citizens



Executive Director Protect America Today Chuck Muth

THE NATIONAL CENTER

\*\*\*

FOR PUBLIC POLICY RESEARCH

President Citizen Outreach

J.D. Gordon

Pete Sepp Executive Vice President National Taxpayers Union



Coley Jackson President Freedom Action

Amy Ridenour Chairman National Center for Public Policy Research